
If you need disability related accommodations, please email Barbara.beckert@drwi.org ASAP and no later than 

March 15th. They will do their best to respond to request received after that date.  

 

ZOOM BUDGET TRAINING 
This is one of a series of briefings provided by Disability Rights Wisconsin, The Arc 

Wisconsin, and Wisconsin Board for People with Developmental Disabilities 

Barbara Beckert, Disability Rights Wisconsin 
Lisa Pugh, The Arc Wisconsin 

Thursday, March 18, 2021 
12:00-1:30 pm 

 
Governor Evers’ proposed budget for the next biennium is packed 

with items affecting direct care workers, families and individuals 

with disabilities or mental illness and older adults.  Learn what 

these are and how you can advocate for the things that are 

important to you. 

Sponsored by: 

Kenosha County Long Term Care Workforce Alliance 

 
 

For reservations email:  ltcwalliancesewi@gmail.com 

Meeting link will be sent to you once we receive your RSVP 

Proposed 
WISCONSIN STATE BUDGET 

Its impact on  
Family & Paid Caregivers 

Elders, Persons with Disabilities, Persons 
with Mental Illness  
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